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July 7, 2016

Mr. William E. Cobb

Vice President Environmental Services and Sustainable Development
Freeport-McMoRan Inc.

333 North Central Avenue

Phoenix, AZ 85004

Mr. Jerry Roose

Director of North America Environmental Operations
Freeport-McMoRan Inc.

333 North Central Avenue

Phoenix, AZ 85004

RE: Applications for Permit Modifications Required for the Chino, Tyrone and
Continental Mining Facilities to Address Failure to Maintain Financial Soundness
Permit Nos. GROOSRE, GRO10RE, and GRO02RE

Dear Mr. Cobb and Mr. Roose,

The Mining and Minerals Division (“MMD”) received a letter from Freeport-McMoRan Inc.
(“FCX") dated May 20, 2016 presenting pro forma adjustments to the Certificate of Compliance
for the Chino, Tyrone and Continental Mining Facilities. MMD has reviewed the pro forma
adjustments and has the following comments and requirements:

Chino Mine, Permit No. GROC"P%

The required amount of financial assurance (“FA”) for the Chino Mine is $166,336,545. In the
FCX letter dated May 20, 2016, FCX proposed a reduction in the amount of the FCX guarantee
from $102,294,241 to $45,336,545 and proposed to do so by accounting for the full value of the
Chino Trust Fund, which is valued at $120,464,355 (1Q16 value). This proposal from FCX
results in a shortfall of $535,645 according to the following calculatio

Total FA Required for Chino Mine = $166,336,545
Third Pz ' Guarantee + Chino Trust Fund = $45,336,545 + $120,464,355 = $165,800,900

MMD’s June 9, 2016 letter notified FCX that Modification 16-4 being processed by MMD needs
to be amended; however, to date, MMD has not received an amended application from FCX.
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Division Director, Mining & Minerals Division
Energy, Minerals, and Natural Resources Department

cc: Bill Brancard, General Counsel, EMNRD
Gabriel Wade, Assistant General Counsel, EMNRD
Holland Shepherd, Program Manager, Mining Act Reclamation Program
Kurt Vollbrecht, Manager, Mining Environmental Compliance Section, NMED
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